
Minutes: Marlboro Planning Commission, April 14, 2020  
In attendance through Zoom video conference: Bennett Grout, Patti Smith, Staley McDermet, Edie 
Mas, Jennifer Girouard, Matt Tell, Don Sherefkin and Mary Sargent, by phone. 

Meeting opened at 5:20 

Minutes: Minutes from March 10th approved unanimously. 

Communications 
March 13  Ashley Bies cancelled Community Value Mapping sessions scheduled for March 16 
March 16  John Bennett Municipal planning grants extended. 
March 17  WRC - message updating their operations and offers of support during Covid-19  
March 18  Faith Ingulsrud at DHCD, all Municipal Planning Grants FY19, no meetings or official 
  actions required to request extension to completion dates in May and June. 
March 20  WRC has transitioned to full remote operations, operating under COVID-19   
 Operations Protocols  
March 20  Will Shakespeare received Planning Commission approval 
  Ashley canceled meeting with us 
March 21  Bennett letter from Lauren MacArthur appointment as PC Chair 
March 24  Emergency Disaster Declaration by FEMA, Reimbursement for Category B expenses  
 due to  Covid 19, for Towns and Non-Profits 
March 30   Select Board asks Will Shakespeare to reach out to WRC regarding Marlboro College  
 closure 
March 31 Memo on Act 92 (H.681) Temporary Changes to Open Meeting Law 
April 1,4 Memo from Selectboard to update on open meeting law changes 
April 6   Forrest updated Driveway Permit Application regarding possible need for Conditional  
 Use Permit 
April 9   Lauren MacArthur asks if PC would like to use the Town's Zoom account 
April 10  Microsoft/RTO reached out to the Vermont Public Service Department with an offer  
 for potential wi-fi hotspots in Town.  

Continued Discussion of Town Plan revisions 
Review of Energy Element 

Ongoing Edits of Town Plan  

Adjourned at 7:02 PM 

Next Meeting will be May 12th  

Respectfully submitted,  

Don Sherefkin


